PREVOYANCE COLLEGE DOUALA MAKEPE MISSOKE	SS VA PREIDING	ANNEE SCOLAIRE 2021/2022  Classe: 2nde A/C		
Promotion Examination	(S( *** )S)			
	THE MISSISSIPPINE - SUCCES	Coef: 3 /5	Duration: 2hrs	
Departement:	ANGLAIS	S		
Name		Class	N°	

SECTION A: Grammar (10marks) I-Compl	lete the paragraph with the correct form of the ex	xpressions in the brackets.
Distinguished guests, ladies and gentleme	en, dear youths, good day. If we 1)	(to be ) here
	ed by cyber criminality. In fact I 2)	
observe) that there are many youths in this com-	nmunity who are constantly 3)	(to pirate)
people's online account, scamming people onlin	ne, posting fake news, sharing pornographic videos	and images etc instead of using
•	n and to communicate with real friends and relatives	
	(to produce) by the youths on the internet has a	
	5) (to become) bulli	
	. The bad behaviours developed by the youths from	
<u> •</u>	because it negatively affects their success in school	
	re to learn how to use the internet responsibly so as t	0 6)
(good) maintain netiquette.		
II-Complete the conversation wi	ith the correct form of the expressions in the b	orackets. (5mrks)
TINA : Hello John!	(use an appropriate "WH" word) ha	ave you been all this while?
JOHN: Hi Tina! I was	(to intern) in the hospital be	ecause I had stomach ache.
TINA: Ohh sorry! But what cause it?		
JOHN: It was caused because I	(to eat) some stale bread ar	nd sour food some days ago.
TINA: Ohhhhh! I see, please you have to _	(to warm) your mea	als every time before eating
JOHN: I've really learned a good lesson fro	om it, we should always avoid	(to eat) unheated
foods, they are very dangerous to our orga	anisms.	
<b>TINA</b> : You're right John, I always consume my mea foods.	als after (to heat) them. This is because	e germs can not resist in warmed
SECTION B : Vocabulary (10 marks)		
I-Complete the paragraph with the corre	ect words and expressions from the list below	v. 5mrks
LIST: (at, will, by, hear, where,	see, to, whose, position, sees)	
Hi John, I'm in Logpom, I want to travel to	Limbe. 1) is the direction	n to Limbe, please? If you
want to go to Limbe, you 2)	take a taxi to the bessengue roundabo	out, 3)
	which is going 4) Limbe. You wi	
observe many good things on your way, the	e road is fine. You will 5) ma	any sign boards around the
	on of places and things the town is very clean.	
II-Select items from the list to complet	te the naragraph	
-	internet, mobile-phone, send	<u>d.</u>
A is a mod	dern information and communication gadget us	sed to and
receive information. It also helps us to make	ke research on the using oenix etc. This devise also permits people to ac	some research engines like
	essenger. But there are disadvantages of using	
promote the spread of fake news.	3	

# SECTION C: Reading comprehension (10mrks) Read the passage carefully and answer the questions below.

#### Social Media and You

Social media play an important role in communication, discovery, engagement and learning and you can't get away from them. They are everywhere these days and, for many reasons, have become a major part of the social and academic lives of teenagers.

First of all, social media enable teenagers to improve their communication and socialization skills. Via social media, teenagers can remain connected to their friends and family, both close by and far away. They can also develop new friendship and learn to exchange ideas in a dynamic way Through the use of social media sites, teens can practice their individual communication style. This promotes the development of personal identity.

Secondly, social media offer teens the opportunity to discover things beyond the limits of their school and community. Social media open up a large world full of experiences, communities and cultures that may be new to the tecens and can help them better understand the world and its diversity.

Thirdly, young people can engage directly with public figures or people they admire through twitter or blogs. This interaction an inspire and motivate young people.

Finally, social media also have a great deal to offer in the way of education. They offer different means of learning that are difficult to achieve in school environment. Social media help young people learn about important issues they may not feel comfortable discussing with their parents or educators. Social media can also keep them up to date with news events around the world.

(Culled from Interactions in English; book 3, Cambridge Publisher 2015)

(2mrks)

QUESTIONS			
1)-List four (4) social networks that you I	know.		
			(2mrks)
2)-Name the two main domains of teena	ngers' development in the text tha	t are positively influenced by s	social media? (1mrk)
3)-According to the author, how does so	cial media promote the developm	ent of the teens personal ider	ntity?(1mrk)
4)-What are <b>"fake news</b> " used in the lan	guage of social media?	tick the best optic	on (1mrks)
a) News that are real,       b) News that mani <sub>l</sub> 5)-State two (2) drawbacks or disadvanta			c) Reliable news
			(2mrks
6)and	is also carried-on on social medic	. Underline the appropriate o	option. (1mrk)
a) Tax collection fishing,	b) First-aid agriculture	c) Buying sellin	g
7)-In your opinion can a student be misle	ed or derailed by social media?	Justify your answer	ć

SECTION D: Composition (10 MARKS) Write an essay of between 250-300 words on one of the topics below.

**Topic 1:** "Drugs consumption and alcohol abuse are the main causes of diseases in Cameroon" Write an essay in which you List any three diseases caused by drug / alcohol abuse, tell three consequences of drug / alcohol abuse and propose three strategies to successfully combat this phenomenon in cameroon.

**Topic 2**: Many people in your quarter are badly using the internet. Some of them insult their friends and post fake news. Write a letter to your uncle who is in the village. In your letter, you should give four (4) advantages and three (3) disadvantages of the internet. Your name is **Emanu Obina**, you are from **St Vincent de Paul college PO Box 22 Letia**.

"Procrastination is the theft of time" GOOD LUCK!!!

### Anglais - Corrigé

### SECTION A: Grammar (10 marks)

# I-Complete the paragraph with the correct form of the expressions in the brackets.

Distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen, dear youths, good day. If we 1) are here today, it's to talk about the different vices caused by cyber criminality. In fact, I 2) have just observed that there are many youths in this community who are constantly 3) pirating people's online accounts, scamming people online, posting fake news, sharing pornographic videos and images, etc., instead of using the internet to carry out their academic research and to communicate with real friends and relatives. Each abnormal behaviour which 4) is produced by the youths on the internet has a lot of negative impact on their academic as well as social life, as some of them 5) become bullies as soon as they watch bullying videos or view immoral images online. The bad behaviours developed by the youths from their interaction with the internet have a lot of bad consequences on them because it negatively affects their success in schools and it makes some youths end up in prisons. So, dear youths, you have to learn how to use the internet responsibly so as to 6) better maintain netiquette.

# II-Complete the conversation with the correct form of the expressions in the brackets. (5 marks)

**TINA**: Hello John! Where have you been all this while?

JOHN: Hi Tina! I was interning in the hospital because I had a stomach ache.

TINA: Ohh, sorry! But what caused it?

**JOHN**: It was caused because I **ate** some stale bread and sour food some days ago. **TINA**: Ohhhhh! I see, please you have to **warm** your meals every time before eating.

JOHN: I've really learned a good lesson from it; we should always avoid eating unheated foods,

they are very dangerous to our organisms.

TINA: You're right John, I always consume my meals after heating them. This is because germs cannot resist in warmed foods.

## SECTION B: Vocabulary (10 marks)

# I-Complete the paragraph with the correct words and expressions from the list below. (5 marks)

LIST: (at, will, by, hear, where, see, to, whose, position, sees)

Hi John, I'm in Logpom, I want to travel to Limbe. 1) Where is the direction to Limbe, please? If you want to go to Limbe, you 2) will take a taxi to the Bessengue roundabout, 3) at that junction, you are going to take a bus which is going 4) to Limbe. You will enjoy the journey and observe many good things on your way; the road is fine. You will 5) see many signboards around the road that indicate the direction and position of places and things. The town is very clean.

#### II-Select items from the list to complete the paragraph. (5 marks)

List: WhatsApp, Google, internet, mobile-phone, send.

A **mobile-phone** is a modern information and communication gadget used to **send** and receive information. It also helps us to make research on the **internet** using some research engines like **Google**, Wikipedia, Phoenix, etc. This device also permits people to access some social media like Facebook, **WhatsApp**, and Messenger. But there are disadvantages of using social media because they promote the spread of fake news.

### SECTION C: Reading comprehension (10 marks)

#### **QUESTIONS**

1) List four (4) social networks that you know.

Answer: Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, WhatsApp (or any other valid social networks).

2) Name the two main domains of teenagers' development in the text that are positively influenced by social media?

**Answer:** Communication and socialization skills, and personal identity development.

3) According to the author, how does social media promote the development of the teens' personal identity?

**Answer:** Social media allows teens to practice their individual communication style, which promotes the development of personal identity.

4) What are "fake news" used in the language of social media?

Answer: b) News that manipulate fraudulently to make an object appear better than it really is.

- 5) State two (2) drawbacks or disadvantages of social media on students. Answer:
- It can lead to addiction and waste of time.
- It can promote the spread of fake news and misinformation.
- 6) \_\_\_\_ and \_\_\_ is also carried-on on social media. Underline the appropriate option. Answer: c) Buying ... selling
- 7) In your opinion, can a student be misled or derailed by social media? Justify your answer.

**Answer:** Yes, a student can be misled or derailed by social media. Social media can expose students to inappropriate content, fake news, and distractions that can negatively affect their academic performance and personal development.

### SECTION D: Composition (10 marks)

Topic 1: "Drugs consumption and alcohol abuse are the main causes of diseases in Cameroon"

#### **Essay Outline:**

- 1. **Introduction**: Briefly introduce the topic of drug and alcohol abuse in Cameroon and its impact on health.
- 2. Three diseases caused by drug/alcohol abuse:

- Liver cirrhosis
- Heart disease
- Mental health disorders (e.g., depression, anxiety)

#### 3. Three consequences of drug/alcohol abuse:

- Breakdown of family relationships
- Increased crime rates
- Poor academic or work performance

#### 4. Three strategies to combat drug/alcohol abuse:

- Public awareness campaigns
- Strict enforcement of laws against drug trafficking
- Rehabilitation programs for addicts
- 5. Conclusion: Summarize the importance of addressing drug and alcohol abuse in Cameroon.

#### Topic 2: Letter to Uncle

#### Letter Outline:

- 1. **Introduction**: Greet your uncle and explain why you are writing the letter.
- 2. Four advantages of the internet:
  - Easy access to information
  - Communication with friends and family
  - Online learning opportunities
  - Entertainment (e.g., movies, music)

#### 3. Three disadvantages of the internet:

- Spread of fake news
- Cyberbullying and insults
- Addiction and time-wasting
- 4. **Conclusion**: Express your concern about the misuse of the internet in your quarter and suggest ways to use it responsibly.

#### Sample Letter:

Dear Uncle,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to share some thoughts about the internet, which many people in our quarter are using inappropriately. While the internet has many benefits, it also has some drawbacks.

Firstly, the internet provides easy access to information, which is very useful for learning and research. Secondly, it allows us to communicate with friends and family, no matter where they are. Thirdly, it offers online learning opportunities, which are especially helpful for students. Lastly, it provides entertainment through movies, music, and games.

However, there are also disadvantages. Some people use the internet to spread fake news, which can cause confusion and panic. Others insult their friends online, leading to cyberbullying. Additionally, many people waste too much time on the internet, neglecting their responsibilities.

I believe we should use the internet responsibly to avoid these problems. Please share this message with others in the village.

Yours sincerely, Emanu Obina St Vincent de Paul College PO Box 22 Letia

#### GOOD LUCK!!!